General Club Meeting of the Light Car Club dated 11 December 2017 held at the Woden Tradies Club

Attendees

Phil Arthur, Blake McCormack, Mat Boorman, Kim Day, Terrie Hornby, Russel Winks; Mike Behnke, Dave Ballard, Simon Leigh, Geniene Webster, Jean Papillaud, Helen Nicholls, Mick Nicholls, Mel Mcminn, Michael Taylor, Helen Mansbridge, Alison Lawarik, Paul Bennetts

Apologies

Paul Dunn, Neil Roediger

Agenda

- 1. Previous Minutes
- 2. Membership Report KD
- 3. Finance Report
- 4. Correspondence MB
- 5. Website report BM
- 6. Upcoming events RW
- 7. Pointscores RW
- 8. Previous events All
- 9. General Business All
- 10. Next meeting MB

1. Previous Minutes

Previous minutes accepted by Mat, seconded by Russel.

2. Membership Report - KD

Membership Summary:

- 99 Total members
- 8 Life Members
- 91 Ordinary members
- 51 Ordinary members renewed from 2017
- 40 New ordinary members for 2017
- 50 Ordinary members from 2017 not renewed
- 97 Total adult members
- 2 Total junior members

3. Finance Report

Finances advised in committee meeting

4. Correspondence

No new general correspondence.

5. Website Report

- Website running well
- Positive feedback all round

6. Upcoming Events

- Christmas party 17th December from 5.30pm at the Greyhound track.
- ACT Rally Series Presentation 13 January 2018 tickets on sale now

7. Pointscores

Refer to ACT Rally Series for current point scores

8. Previous Events

- Rally Australia
 - Mel and Bethany competed with Mel providing a run down of the event for the meeting
 - Generally good event, rain played havoc with damage to a number of the field, including Bethany and Mel.
 - o KD helped officiate for a couple of stages as well.
- Alpine Rally
 - o KD and Alison competed
 - Finished the event, with many stages cancelled on the Saturday due to the severe weather, Sunday was magical.
 - KD and Alison are happy with results so far will take a few weeks for official results to come out because of the cancelled stages and large field.
 - o Helen and Mick Nicholls officiated for KD and Alison.
- Khana
 - o Greyhound track run for the first time in 5 years
 - New tests, fast and fun day
 - o 21 cars competed
 - Positive vibe for future events to be held there

9. General Business

Bathurst 12 hour is on first weekend in Feb. Mike has camp sites booked and would like people from the club to support the event.

LCCC Awards Nominations:

Keep a look out for potential fun award nominations!

Award	Who?	What for? Where?
	Russel Winks	Wrong way at spectator point –
		Caves Rally
Recovery of the year	Neil Roediger	Helping another competitor at
		Nat Cap mid stage (Trevor
		Stilling)
Competitive spirit in auction	Mike Behnke	Just ask the boys who had to
		unload it.
Navigators award	Russel Winks	Russel, resetting the terratrip
		when he felt the need to brake
Nuts & Bolts	Blake Stevens	Turning car into Nuts & Bolts
Nuts & Bolts companion award	Mike Behnke	Didn't have the sense to get
		out after the first crash
Engineering award	Mike Behnke	3 cars in cheap car
		challenge, 1 finished
	Need for Sweed	Cheap Car challenge –
		getting a Volvo to perform.
Encouragement award	Jean Papillaud	One rally for the whole
		season
Most Improved	Isaac	

10. Next meetings

■ 12 February 2018 – meeting location TBA (possibly greyhound club – keep an eye on the Website and Facebook for that one!)

General Meeting closed at 8.10pm.